
 

 

   

 

 

  

  Volunteer of the Year Nominees for 2015  
     Each year since 1984 the Mira Mesa Town Council 
has held an annual dinner to recognize special volun-
teers who make this community a better place. The 
Volunteer of the Year is someone who has made a 
significant contribution to Mira Mesa through volunteer 
work, not just during the past year, but over the years/
he has been involved with the community.  This year 
the following volunteers have been nominated for this 
award: 

      Jennifer Kvalvik ï Jennifer Kvalvik has lived in 
Mira Mesa for 29 years with her husband Mark. They 
have 3 grown daughters and 2 grandchildren.  Jennifer 
is proud to say Mira Mesa is her home, and she lives, 
works and volunteers in Mira Mesa with great pride for 
this community. She served on the Mira Mesa Town 
Council Board from 2011-2013. She initiated the ban-
ner district committee in 2011, and continues to serve 
as its chair and grant writer. She is an active member 
of the Mira Mesa Street Fair committee. She volun-
teered as school room mom for all 3 of her girls every 
year until high school and then as parent booster pres-
ident for 10 years, raising money for grad night and 
prom activities. She ran a Girl Scout troop for 4 years. 
She has been Vice Chair of the Mira Mesa Cluster 
Schools Council since its inception in 2010. She has 
volunteered as a Sunday school teacher for the Rock 
Church since 2005. Since 2004 she has assisted with 
planning, set-up, public relations and the creation of up 
to 120 silent auction baskets for the Taste of Mira 
Mesa fundraiser for schools. She  serves  on  the  San  
Diego Northeastern  Communities  Pageant  commit-
tee  working  with  venue  design,  promotions  and 
support for the director. For the past 6 years, she has 
served as a Guest Relations Technician at San Diego 
Comic Con, assisting special  guests with their appear-
ances and breakout sessions. Jennifer teaches Hospi-
tality and Tourism as well as Foods and Nutrition at 
Mira Mesa High. She advises  three  student  clubs  
which  enables  many students  as  well  as  herself  to  
volunteer  at community and city events. 

(Left-right) Jennifer Kvalvik, Jim Hearn, Tom Derr 

 
 

     Jim Hearn ð Jim Hearn moved to Mira Mesa in 1978 
while still on active duty near the end of his 30-year career 
in the Navy. While raising his grandson, he participated in 
Boy Scouts for 12 years and was a unit commissioner and 
merit  badge counselor. He was also an umpire for Mira 
Mesa Little League and for 10 years a referee and referee 
coordinator for the American Youth Soccer Organization 
(AYSO).  Jim has been very active in the Mira Mesa 
Scripps Ranch Retired Senior Volunteer Patrol (RSVP) for 
21 years, since its second year of existence, and only 
missed the first year because he was not yet retired. Over 
the past three years he has put in over 1000 hours/year 
with RSVP, and says that he enjoys it very much. He also 
serves as an ambassador for RSVP at Balboa Park and 
volunteers with the Diamond Gateway RSVP in addition to 
the Mira Mesa Scripps Ranch RSVP. His colleagues at 
RSVP say that he is always stepping up to the plate and  
volunteering,  wherever  and  whenever  needed.  He was 
involved in helping set up the perimeter around Lake Hodg-
es for the Chelsea King search and he assisted fire victims 
during the 2003 Cedar fire and the 2007 Witch Creek fire. 
In addition to his work with RSVP, he volunteers at the San 
Diego Police Historical Museum. 
                                                                        (see VOY on page  2) 

Thoughts for 

the Month :  
 

We make a living by what we 
get. We make a life by what 
we give. 

        - Winston S. Churchill 
 

Those who are the happiest 
are those who do the most for 
others. 

  -     Booker T. Washington 
 

The best things to do with the 
best things in life Is to give 
them away. 

                    - Dorothy Day 

How to Help Others During the HolidayS  

There are many ways to help people during the 
holidays. Consider these simple acts of kind-
ness. 
 

¶ There are many families who are struggling 

with the economic crisis, have single par-
ents, or one parent who is in prison. You 
can help by joining a charity  or going to 
areas where people have less. It will be 
sure to put a smile on their faces.  

¶ You can also make a day in the heat of Iraq 

more Christmas-like for someone. There 
are many organizations where you  

          
can join and write soldiers letters of encour-
agement and hope. It will be sure to put a 
smile on their faces.  

¶ The Make a Wish foundation helps grant 

wishes to terminally ill children. You can help 
by donating. Also, you could bring a gift and 
visit sick kids in the hospital. You could sing 
a song, bring some friends to help put on a 
silly play, or give them a gift and cookies. 
This will be sure to make them feel better! 

¶ You can make a difference by donating to 

Toys for Tots or foundations that help chil-
dren who have been abused. You  

can give money to the organization or help 
and visit the children, giving them gifts 
and a smile. It's a great feeling to help out! 

¶ Visit a nursing home to sing carols to the 

elderly. You can sit and play a game of 
checkers after as well! Even bring some 
cookies to munch on together. It'll make 
their day. 

¶ Pay for the toll for the person behind you, 

even pay for more than one, after all, it's 
only a dollar!  

¶ Organize a food drive. Spread gifts to 

neighbors. 
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Monday, Dec. 7th 2015 

7:00-9:00 p.m. 

Mira  Mesa Library 

Refreshments @ 6:30 p.m. 
 

Agenda:  

VOY Selection 

El Nino Preparation 
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    Tom Derr - Tom Derr has been 
an active volunteer with the Mira 
Mesa Town Council and other com-
munity organizations for many 
years. He served on the MMTC 
Board of Directors for two years, 
and has been chair of the Mira 
Mesa Maintenance Assessment 
District Committee for the last 10 
years. That committee controls a 
budget of $800,000 annually that is 
used to improve and maintain land-
scaping on major streets such as 
Mira Mesa Blvd.  He is also a mem-
ber of the Mira Mesa  Community  
Planning  Group.  Tom  moved  to  
Mira  Mesa  in  1974.  He  was  the 
owner/operator of Tomôs Master 
Mechanics from 1981 until his re-
tirement in  

 

Happy Holidays! I hope the sea-

son finds all our members happy 

and healthy. November was quite 

a busy month for us all. A very 

nice event in Mira Mesa was the 

Athlete Ally Day at Mira Mesa 

High School.                                             

At the November MMTC meet-

ing, I announced there would be 

a very special event at MMHS 

supporting the idea of equality 

among atheletes which MMTC is 

sponsoring. Thanks to the hard 

work of Ken Kaplan and Bari Vaz 

there were 2,600 students as-

sembled in the gymnasium for 

over an hour during which the 

founder and chairman of Athlete 

Ally, Hudson Taylor, gave an 

inspirational message about 
sports being a safe place for all to 

enjoy. At times one could hear a 

pin clatter to the floor as the 

students listened intently in 

agreement. The message is stated 

succinctly in the Athlete Ally 

Pledge which every MMHS Team 

Captained signed. It reads:  

 
I pledge to lead my athletic commu-

nity to respect and welcome all 

persons, regardless of their per-

ceived or actual sexual orientation, 

gender identity, or gender expres-

sion. Beginning right now, I will do 
my part to promote the best of 

athletics by making all players feel 

respected on and off the field.   

 

 

The Mira Mesa Community Plan-

ning group is in the process of 

considering the last massive new 

construction project our com-

munity will ever see. The project 

will occupy the eastern portion 

of Carroll Canyon (now a mining 

area) and is called Stone Creek 

by its developer, Vulcan Materi-

als. Last night the Stone Creek 

sub-committee met with the 

developer who took the oppor-

tunity to show a phased repre-

sentation of how the project 

would be completed over the 

next 25+ years. At the conclu-

sion of the presentation two 

things (among others) were 

abundantly clear. One, there was 

no provision in the plan for a 
community park. The plan includ-

ed an area that ômightõ support a 
neighborhood park. Two, was  

the lack of a plan to complete 

the construction of Carroll Can-

yon Road expeditiously. Various 

pieces of the road were shown 

as completed over the 20-year 

course of the project creating a 

sort of patchwork road with no   

assurance it would actually be 

completed at any time before 

2030.While the sub-

committee has not yet report-

ed its findings and recommen-

dations to the Planning Group 
the lack of a plan to complete  
I am certain their recommen-

dations will include mandates 

for a large community park 

and a completed Carroll Can-

yon Road as requirements 

before moving forward.  Stay 

tuned; the success of Stone 

Creek is vital to our commu-

nity. Mira Mesa is welcoming a 

few new storefronts to our 

neighborhood. The 99¢ Only 

store had its grand opening on 

November 19. Under con-

struction in the Target Shop-

ping Center Parking Lot is an 

85 Degrees C (85º  C  ) Bak-

ery Café. Across from the 

high school and next to IHOP, 

also under construction, is a 

new Starbucks with a drive 

through window and a Luna 

Grill. The rumor is that the 

Starbucks currently in the Mall 

will close in favor of the new 

one. So there you have it. Lots 

going on around Mira Mesa. 

The MMTC meeting on De-

cember 7th will be helpful to 

learn about preparing for our  

El Nino winter. Till then be 

well and be kind to others 

(especially behind the wheel). 

    

June 2011. Tom joined the Auto-
motive Service Council (ASC) in 
1985 and served as treasurer. In 
1996, he joined the San Diego 
Herpetological Society, serving as 
treasurer and vice president for 
many years. Tom is well known 
for bringing his snakes to the Mira 
Mesa Street Fair and other com-
munity events. SDHS also brings 
reptiles to schools, especially 
those with at-risk kids, to spark 
the interest  in  learning.  Tom is  
co-founder  of  EcoVivarium,  a  
nonprofit  living  museum for  all 
reptiles, amphibians, and some 
insects. Tom has been a member 
of San Diego Botanic Garden 
Foundation  for  over  10  years   

Volunteer of the Year Nominees for 2015 (cont.) 

and is  currently serving as  1st  
Vice  President.  He  served as 
president of the Exchange Club of 
San Diego, a chapter of the Na-
tional Exchange Club, the oldest 
national service club, whose na-
tional project is Child Abuse Pre-
vention. Tom is chair of the Law 
Enforcement Volunteer of the 
Year event.  In the summer, you 
can find Tom re-homing rattle-
snakes to keep them from harm. 



 

 

GENERAL  COUNTY  SERVICES INFORMATION   
2-1-1 San Diego  ...................................................  2-1-1  
  
EMERGENCY  SERVICES  
Police/Fire/EMS ..................................................  9-1-1 
Poison Control . .....................................  800-222-1222 
 CRIMINAL  ACTIVITY   
Police Comm. Relations Office  .........  858-538-8120 
Suspected Arson  ...........  800-472-7766 (47ARSON)  
Gangs  ....................................................... 619-531-2847  
Graffiti  ....................................................  619-525-8522  
Non-emergency crime  .........................  858-484-3154 

  
UTILITIES   
Fire hydrant open  .................................  619-515-3525 
Gas leak  ..................................................  800-411-7343 
Power/phone line downed  .................  619-811-8081 
Tree limbs in power lines  ....................  800-411-7343  
 
NUISANCES  
Animal, dangerous  ................................  619-236-2341 
Animal, dead  ..........................................  858-492-5060 

 .............................. 5pm-7am or weekends & holidays:  
                                                   619-573-1276  
Animal manure (dog)  ...........................  619-338-2283 
Animal, rodents/rats  ...........................  858-694-2888 
Building abandoned or dangerous  ....  619-236-5500 
Car abandoned or inoperative  ...........  858-495-7856 
Noise (loud)  ...........................................  619-236-5564 
Code Compliance  .................................  619-236-5500 
Trash: uncollected, overflowing dumpster, trash-  
strewn lot, or recyclables  .....................  858-492-5055 
 
STREETS & E NVIRONMENT   

Bus shelter damaged  ............................  619-231-1466 
Manhole cover missing or damaged  .  619-515-3525 
Street, flooded/pothole .......................  619-527-7500 
Street, sink hole or collapse  ................  619-515-3525 
Street, traffic light non-functioning  ..  619-525-8650 
Swimming Pools  ...................................  858-689-6296 
Weeds overgrown, fallen trees, or clogged storm drain 

 .........................................................  619-527-7500 

 

Rep. Peters Announces 2nd - Annual App Contest  

             for Local High School Students            
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      Competition Continues Petersô Advocacy for 
Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math 
(STEM) Education Programs  U.S. Congressman 
Scott Peters (CA-52) announced the second-
annual Congressional App Challenge, which 
helps spur student interest in science, technology, 
engineering, and math (STEM). High school stu-
dents in the 52nd District will compete to create 
their own software application (App) to be judged 
by a panel of San Diegoôs tech and innovation 
leaders. The winner will have their app on display 
in the United States Capitol building.  This compe-
tition is a great chance to showcase San Die-
goôs talented students and our regionôs dy-
namic innovation ecosystem,ò Rep. Peters 
said. ñAcross San Diego, leaders in STEM 
fields are changing the way we live our lives 
and are working on break-through research. 
The App Contest gives students the ability to 
compete against their peers and hone the crit-
ical creative and problem-solving skills that 
our region and our country will need to be 
economically competitive in an increasingly  
global war for talent.ò  Established by Members 
of the U.S. House of Representatives in 2013,  

the Congressional App Chal-
lenge is a nationwide event that 
allows high school students from 
across the country to compete 
by creating and   
exhibiting their app for mobile, 
tablet, or computer devices on a 
platform of their choice.  The 
contest is open to all high school 
students in  the 52nd Congres-
sional District. Students entering  

. 

the competition must submit their appôs source 
code online during the YouTube or VIMEO video 
\Competition Submission Period between No-
vember 09, 2015, and January 15, 2016, as 
well as provide a demo explaining their app and 
what they learned through this competition pro-
cess.  For more information on how to participate, 
please visit Congressman Petersô website 
at scottpeters.house.gov/houseappcontest, 
visit challenge.gov, or contact Brian Elliott 
at (858) 455-5550. 

 Santaõs Workshop 
Community Craft Fair  

Saturday, December 5, 2015  

10:00-3:00  pm  

Mira Mesa High School  

10510 Reagan Road, San Diego, CA 92126  

Craft Vendors ñGift Wrapping ñKids Craft Make & Takes  

Kids Only òHoliday Gift Shopó Booth  AND Pictures with Santa 

The San Diego Northeastern Communities pageant will hold fifth annual pageant on March 5, 2016. We are looking for 

young women between the ages of 13 and 26 and living, working and/or studying in the commu-

nities of Mira Mesa, Rancho Peñasquitos and Scripps Ranch, for the fifth annual San Diego 

Northeastern Communities pageant. This pageant is the first step in the Miss USA/Miss Uni-

verse circuit of pageants. Contestants will compete for the privilege of representing their com-

munity, for the period of one year, in events such as parades, grand openings, community spon-

sored affairs and City and County of San Diego functions to which they are invited. 

The selected representatives will receive a crown, a sash, a gift package worth well over 

$500.00 plus a scholarship, sponsored by their respective communities, and the pleasure of 

meeting many of our communityõs elected representatives. They will also receive the entry fee 

($375.00) to the next step in the Miss USA circuit, the Miss Greater San Diego Pageant. For applications or questions 

please contact us via FaceBook at Miss-Miss Teen San Diego Northeastern Communities Pageant or at our website ð 

www.sdnortheasternpageant.com.  Orientation meetings are in the works so please check our Facebook page for dates 

and times. Rehearsals will begin in early January 2016. 

http://www.scottpeters.house.gov/
http://www.congressionalappchallenge.us/
http://www.congressionalappchallenge.us/
http://www.scottpeters.house.gov/houseappcontest
https://www.challenge.gov/challenge/congressional-app-challenge-ca-52-rep-peters/
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Forty-six years ago this month, on December 

1, 1969, the first school in the young commu-

nity of Mira Mesa, the temporary Mira Mesa 

Elementary School, opened with 23 students 

attending classes held inside two tract houses 

leased from the developer, Pardee, Inc., on 

Harlington Drive at Buckhurst Avenue. A 

section of Buckhurst Avenue was blocked off 

as a playground. It was the beginning of the 

òschools in housesó era, a unique aspect of 

Mira Mesaõs history. By May 1970, the school 

had expanded to four houses serving 180 

students, grades K-6. Additional òschools in 

housesó followed at other locations as Mira 

Mesaõs population surged in the early 1970s. 

Where were the schools in houses? Altogeth-

er there were four locations: Mira Mesa Ele-

mentary School at Harlington and Buckhurst, 

in Mira Mesaõs first subdivision, Mira Mesa 

Verde Unit No. 1, north of Mira Mesa Boule-
vard off Westmore Road; four houses on 

Arrow Rock Avenue at Gold Coast Drive, 

across the street from the current Mason  

Elementary School; four houses on Avenida del 

Gato, across the street from the current Sand-

burg Elementary School; and five houses on 

New Salem Street, west of Montongo, around 

the corner from the current Hickman Elemen-

tary School.  In 1971 the houses on Avenida del 

Gato were 

called the 

òNorth Mira 

Mesa Elemen-

tary School 

Annex,ó since 

at that time 

there was a 

òNorth Mira 

Mesa Elementary School,ó an all-portables 

school on the site of the current Ericson Ele-

mentary School.  However, in 1972 students 

voted on a name and North Mira Mesa Elemen-

tary School Annex was officially named Carl 
Sandburg Elementary School while it was still a 

school in houses.  In addition to the schools in 

houses, the San Diego Unified School District  

created all-portables schools in the early 

1970s on the sites of present-day Ericson, 

Walker, Mason, Hickman, and Sandburg 

Elementary Schools. Funding for permanent 

schools in Mira Mesa was finally obtained 

with the passage of a school bond in 1974. 

The bond resulted in the construction and 

opening in 1976 of five elementary schools ð 

Sandburg, Mason, Walker, Ericson, and 

Hickman ð as well as Mira Mesa Junior/

Senior High School (now Mira Mesa High 

School).  After classes moved out of the 

schools in houses, the houses had their 

interiors remodeled by developers Pardee 

and Larwin and were sold as residential 

homes. Walking along Avenida del Gato 

near Sandburg Elementary School, itõs not 

obvious which houses used to be the tem-

porary school in the early 1970s. Only a 

sense of history brings back the echoes of 
schoolchildren who once attended classes 

on that side of the street.  
(by Pam Stevens, a Mira Mesa resident since 1980, is the author of 

Mira Mesa, a photo history of the community in Arcadia Publish-

ingõs Images of America series.) 

Mira Mesa History: The Schools in Houses  

From the Office of County Supervisor Dave Roberts  

Meet with Supervisor Roberts:  
Would you like to speak with Supervisor 

Roberts in person? The Third District co-

vers a lot of ground, so he makes sure 

to be available during office hours at 

locations throughout the district  

¶ Del Mar , Del Mar Community Building, 

225 Ninth Street, 3 to 5 p.m., third Friday of 

the month;  

¶ Escondido , Third District Satellite Office, 

720 N. Broadway, 2 to 4 p.m., second Thurs-

day of the month;  

¶ Mira Mesa , Mira Mesa Town Council 

Office, 10717 Camino Ruiz, Ste. 119, 3 to 5 

p.m., second Monday of the month; and  

Rancho Bernardo , Rancho Bernardo Library, 

17110 Bernardo Center Drive, 11 a.m. to 1 

p.m., second Thursday of the month.  

To schedule a meeting, call (619) 531 -5533. 

   Supervisor Roberts would like the 

creative help to recapture San Die-

go's position as a prime, go -to loca-

tion for motion picture production. 

By making San Diego enticing as a 

movie location, would be an in-

crease in jobs, as well as positive 

recognition to the region. He is 

working closely with Mayor Kevin 

Faulconer to move toward opening 

the San Diego Regional Film Office.  

 

   They have committed resources 

to this effort, and in the meantime, 

have issued a formal solicitation for 

ideas. The "Request for Ideas for the 

Creation of a San Diego Regional 

Film Office" is being administered 

by the city's Department of Pur-

chasing and Contracting. The 

deadline for proposals is 3 p.m. 

Ways to Bring Movie -Making to San Diego  

Supervisor  
Dave Roberts 

1600 Pacific Highway,  
Room 335 

San Diego, CA 92101 
(619) 531-5533 

www.SupervisorDaveRobe
rts.com 

 

 

òWhat should young people do with their lives today? Many things, obviously. But the most daring thing is to 
create stable communities in which the terrible disease of loneliness can be cured.ó  
                                                                                                                                                                                                        - Kurt Vonnegut, 

ñMany people are good at talking about what they are doing, but in fact do little. Others do a lot but don't 
talk about it; they are the ones who make a community live.ò  
                                                                                                                                                                                                             ɶ Jean Vanier 

http://www.supervisordaveroberts.com/
http://www.supervisordaveroberts.com/
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/2778055.Kurt_Vonnegut
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/123458.Jean_Vanier
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GENERAL  COUNTY  SERVICES INFORMATION   

2-1-1 San Diegoééééééééé..2-1-1  

  

EMERGENCY  SERVICES  

Police/Fire/EMSééééééééé...9-1-1 

Poison Control ééééééééé..800-222-1222 

 

 CRIMINAL  ACTIVITY   

Police Community Relations Office é..858-538-8120 

Suspected Arson ééé.. 800-472-7766 (47ARSON)  

Gangs ééééééééééééé.619-531-2847  

Graffiti éééééééééééé.. 619-525-8522  

Non-emergency crime éééééé..858-484-3154 

  

UTILITIES   

Fire hydrant open éééééééé.619-515-3525 

 

Noise (loud) ééééééééééé.619-236-5564 

Code Compliance ééééééééé619-236-5500 

Trash: uncollected, overflowing dumpster, trash-  

strewn lot, or recyclables éééééé.858-492-5055 

 

STREETS & ENVIRONMENT   

Bus shelter damaged ééééééé.. 619-231-1466 

Manhole cover missing or damaged é... 619-515-3525 

Street, flooded/pothole éééé...éé.619-527-7500 

Street, sink hole or collapse éééé.. 619-515-3525 

Street, traffic light non-functioning  éé619-525-8650 

Weeds, overgrowth, fallen trees or clogged  

storm drainééééééééééé...619-527-7500 

Important Phone Numbers  

She  has been nominated to receive the California State Band  Educator of the Year Award !!

There could be no one more dedicated or deserving.  We are so glad her talent and dedication to 

our program and students is being recognized state wide!  Her students will 

be playing in the Rose Parade on December 31st!! 

Please join me in wishing  Mrs. Jeanne  

Christensen  a very heartfelt  Congratulations .   

  

Gas leak ééééééééééé.. .800-411-7343 

Power/phone line downed éééé. .619-811-8081 

Tree limbs in power lines éééé... 800-411-7343 

Animal, dangerouséééééééé.619-236-2341 

Animal, dead ééééééééé... .858-492-5060 

é..5pm-7am or weekends & holidays: 619-573-1276  

Animal manure (dog) éééééé... 619-338-2283 

Animal, rodents/rats ééééééé.858-694-2888 

Building abandoned or dangerous é... 619-236-5500 

Car abandoned or inoperative ééé.858-495-7856 

  

NUISANCES   

Animal, dangerous ééééééé.. 619-236-2341 

Animal, dead éééééééééé.858-492-5060 

From the Office of Chris Cate  

2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙÚəɯÙÌÊÖÎÕÐáÌÚɯÛÏÖÚÌɯÞÏÖɯÓÌÈËɯÈÕËɯÚÌÙÝÌɯÐÕɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÖÞÕɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛÐÌÚɯÈÕËɯ

ÉÌàÖÕËȭɯ!ÈÕÒɯÖÍɯ ÔÌÙÐÊÈɯÞÐÓÓɯÊÖÕÕÌÊÛɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙÚɯÛÖɯÛÖÖÓÚɯÈÕËɯÙÌÚÖÜÙÊÌÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÞÐÓÓɯ

ÏÌÓ×ɯÛÏÌÔɯÔÈÒÌɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛÐÌÚɯÉÌŲÌÙȭɯ 

 ÚɯÈɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙȮɯàÖÜɯÞÐÓÓȯɯ 

Ɉɯ6ÖÙÒɯÈÚɯÈɯ×ÈÐËɯÐÕÛÌÙÕɯÈÛɯÈɯÓÖÊÈÓɯÕÖÕ×ÙÖÍÐÛɯÍÖÙɯÌÐÎÏÛɯÞÌÌÒÚɯ 

Ɉɯ ÛÛÌÕËɯÛÏÌɯÞÌÌÒ-ÓÖÕÎɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙÚɯ2ÜÔÔÐÛɯÐÕɯ6ÈÚÏÐÕÎÛÖÕȮɯ#ȭ"ȭɯ 

Ɉɯ#ÌÝÌÓÖ×ɯÓÌÈËÌÙÚÏÐ×ɯÈÕËɯÊÈÙÌÌÙɯÚÒÐÓÓÚɯ 

Ɉɯ"ÖÕÕÌÊÛɯÞÐÛÏɯÓÐÒÌ-ÔÐÕËÌËɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÍÙÖÔɯàÖÜÙɯÖÞÕɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯÈÕËɯÈÊÙÖÚÚɯÛÏÌɯÊÖÜÕÛÙàɯ 

)ÜÕÐÖÙÚɯÈÕËɯ2ÌÕÐÖÙÚȯɯ 

 ××ÓàɯÍÙÖÔɯ-ÖÝÌÔÉÌÙɯƖȮɯƖƔƕƙɯ 

ÛÖɯ)ÈÕÜÈÙàɯƖƝȮɯƖƔƕƚɯ 

5ÐÚÐÛɯÉÈÕÒÖÍÈÔÌÙÐÊÈȭÊÖÔɤÚÛÜËÌÕÛÓÌÈËÌÙÚɯ 

ɯɯɯɯ$ÝÌÙàɯàÌÈÙȮɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÖÜÙɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙÚəɯ

×ÙÖÎÙÈÔɯÞÌɯÏÌÓ×ɯÊÖÕÕÌÊÛɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛà-

ÔÐÕËÌËɯÏÐÎÏɯÚÊÏÖÖÓɯÑÜÕÐÖÙÚɯÈÕËɯÚÌÕÐÖÙÚɯÛÖɯ

ÌÔ×ÓÖàÔÌÕÛȮɯÚÒÐÓÓÚɯËÌÝÌÓÖ×ÔÌÕÛɯÈÕËɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌȭɯ

3ÏÌàɀÙÌɯÈÞÈÙËÌËɯ×ÈÐËɯÚÜÔÔÌÙɯÐÕÛÌÙÕÚÏÐ×Úɯ

ÞÐÛÏɯÓÖÊÈÓɯÕÖÕ×ÙÖŗÛÚɯÈÕËɯ×ÈÙÛÐÊÐ×ÈÛÌɯÐÕɯÖÜÙɯ

ÈÕÕÜÈÓɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙÚÏÐ×ɯ2ÜÔÔÐÛɯÐÕɯ6ÈÚÏɪ

ÐÕÎÛÖÕȮɯ#ȭɯ"ȭ 

ɯɯɯɯɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ+ÌÈËÌÙÚɯÐÚɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÖÕÎÖÐÕÎɯ

ÊÖÔÔÐÛÔÌÕÛɯÛÖɯ×ÙÌ×ÈÙÐÕÎɯàÖÜÕÎɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÍÖÙɯÈɯ

ÉÙÐÎÏÛÌÙɯÍÜÛÜÙÌȭɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯÖÙɯÚÖÔÌÖÕÌɯàÖÜɯÒÕÖÞɯ

ÏÈÝÌɯÈɯ×ÈÚÚÐÖÕɯÍÖÙɯÐÔ×ÙÖÝÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐɪ

ÛàȮɯÞÌɀÓÓɯÉÌɯÈÊÊÌ×ÛÐÕÎɯÈ××ÓÐÊÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÉÌÎÐÕÕÐÕÎɯ

-ÖÝÌÔÉÌÙɯƖȮɯƖƔƕƙɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯ)ÈÕÜÈÙàɯƖƝȮɯƖƔƕƚȭɯɯ

 ××Óàȵȵ 

"You are not here merely to make a living. You are here in order to enable the world to live more amply, with greater vision, with a 

finer spirit of hope and achievement. You are here to enrich the world, and you impoverish yourself if you forget the errand."  

           - Woodrow Wilson 

 


